
Dismantle of NYC Department  
of Correction Detention Facility to 
build Borough-Based Jail Facility

nyc.gov/ddcOFFICE OF  
COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
AND NOTIFICATION

DDC is working with the Mayor’s Office of Criminal Justice  
(MOCJ) and the NYC Department of Correction (DOC) to implement 
the City’s plan to build four smaller, safer and fairer borough-based  
jail facilities and to close the jails on Rikers Island. This project  
will dismantle the existing facility on 275 Atlantic Avenue and  
construct an interim secure location to facilitate NYC DOC's 
transfers for court appearances during construction.

Communications
The Community Construction 
Liaison will send out regular  
notifications and project  
progress updates.

If you have questions about 
this project or would like to 
receive construction update 
emails, please contact:

Lucien Allen
Brooklynbbjccl@gmail.com
917-270-2370

During non-working hours 
please call 311 and provide 
Project ID

Dismantle Timeframe
January 2022 –
Summer 2023

Construction Management
AECOM-Hill International
Joint Venture (AHJV)

Design-Builder Team
NorthStar Contracting
Group, Inc. - LiRo
Engineers, Inc.

Project ID
BBJ-KDSS

Field Office
360 Atlantic Ave.

Office expected to be 
open to the public by  
End of April 2022

Work Hours
Monday - Friday
7:00am - 3:30pm
(Weekend or night work 
may also be 
occasionally required)

Eric Adams
Mayor

The NYC Department of Design and Construction is managing this
project on behalf of the NYC Department of Correction.

Thomas Foley, P.E.
Commissioner




